
 

 

 

 VILLAGE OF THORNTON, COUNTY OF COOK 

 

MINUTES OF THE APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE PUBLIC HEARING 

 

JULY 6, 2015 

 

 

CALLED TO ORDER 

President Kolosh called the Appropriation Ordinance Public Hearing to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE – President Kolosh, Trustees Kaye, Hudson, Ehlers, Pisarzewski, 

Paris, Atkinson; Police Chief G. Beckman; Fire Chief Habecker; Public Works 

Superintendent Oberman; Recreation Director Dunlop. 

Also Attending – Administrator Beckman, Attorney S. Dillner, Engineer Hus. 

 

Attorney Diller stated the purpose of this hearing is to accept public comment on the 

Appropriation Ordinance for fiscal year 2015-2016.  This ordinance is passed by the Board 

and acts as the Village’s authority to spend money.  It’s part one of a two-step process; the 

second part being the levy ordinance which is passed in the fall.   

 

The Appropriation Ordinance was circulated at the last meeting and has been on file for 

review in the Clerk’s office.  Under Illinois law, the Village is required to have a public 

hearing.  The proposed ordinance calls for a grand total appropriation of $6,955,640, 

which is the maximum amount by law that the Village could spend.  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Attorney Dillner asked for comments from the public.  There was no public comment. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Trustee Kaye, seconded by Trustee Pisarzewski, to adjourn the Appropriation 

Ordinance Hearing. 

All in favor. 

Motion carried. 

 

President Kolosh adjourned the Appropriation Ordinance Public Hearing at 7:03 p.m. 

 

 

 

_______________________________ _______________________________ 

Robert R. Kolosh, Village President  Debra L. Pisarzewski, Village Clerk 

 


